

Power of culture

Χ

MASS CULTURAL COUNCIL ADVANCEMENT COMMITTEE

MONDAY, AUGUST 11, 2025 10:00 AM ON-LINE MEETING

MEETING WILL BE LIVESTREAMED AT

https://www.youtube.com/live/f Xu0XvmsqA

MEETING MATERIALS WILL BE POSTED ONLINE AT

HTTPS://MASSCULTURALCOUNCIL.ORG/ABOUT/BOARD/
UNDER "AUGUST 11, 2025 ADVANCEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING"

AGENDA VOTE

- 1. Call to Order-Open Meeting Law Notice
- 2. Minutes-May 15, 2025 Meeting
- 3. Report from Co-Chairs
- 4. Executive Director Report
- 5. Public Affairs Update
- 6. Advancement Report
- 7. Adjourn





UNOFFICAL DRAFT SUBJECT TO APPROVAL BY THE COMMITTEE AT ITS NEXT MEETING

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

MASS CULTURAL COUNCIL ADVANCEMENT COMMITTEE

THURSDAY, MAY 15, 2025

ONLINE MEETING

Committee Members Present were

Iván Espinoza-Madrigal, Co-Chair Diane Asadorian Masters Rhonda Anderson Anika Lopes Petrina Martin Marc Carroll – ex officio

Staff Members Present were

Michael J. Bobbitt, Executive Director
David Slatery, Deputy Executive Director
Jen Lawless, Senior Director of Program Operations
Bethann Steiner, Senior Director of Public Affairs
Erik Holmgren, Manager of Strategic Partnerships & Advancement
Christian Kelly, Public Relations & Events Manager
Ann Petruccelli Moon, Deputy Chief of Staff

Co-Chair Iván Espinoza-Madrigal called the meeting to order at 1:02pm and asked Deputy Executive Director David Slatery to read the Open Meeting Law statement.

Iván asked Committee Members if they'd reviewed the minutes from their last meeting held on February 5, 2025. If they had, he would look for a motion and a second to approve those minutes. Diane Asadorian Masters moved to approve the minutes; Anika Lopes seconded the motion. By roll call vote and noting that Committee Co-Chair Ché Anderson and Committee Members Petrina Martin, Allyce Najimy, and David Sun Kong were absent, and Rhonda Anderson abstained it was unanimously

RESOLVED to approve the minutes of the February 5, 2025, Advancement Committee Meeting in the form presented.

Committee Member Petrina Martin joined the meeting a short time after the vote was taken.

Iván then gave his Co-Chair's report stating that one encouraging development, even in the current climate, is the continued momentum around cross-sector collaboration in Massachusetts—with Mass Cultural Council remaining front and center in many of these partnerships. Arts and culture continue to be prominent in public discourse, often as areas of tension, but also as vital points of connection. As reflected in the minutes from our last meeting, it's great to see several introductions made to potential new partners. The Advancement Committee is working to connect Executive Director Michael Bobbitt with new allies to ensure this momentum continues. Michael had previously joined Iván for a conversation with Bain Capital. There is a strong interest in reconvening and exploring further opportunities for collaboration and thought partnership. While there's significant uncertainty across the cultural sector, strengthening these partnerships will help offset potential losses in federal support or from those stepping back due to perceived controversy. This remains a key area for collaborative growth. Iván will meet with his Co-Chair, Ché Anderson, next week to continue the conversation around new partners and allies. He then asked Michael for his Executive Director's report.

Michael echoed the Co-Chair's sentiments noting that the Agency's advancement work is more critical than ever. One ongoing concern is the ripple effect seen when the government pulls back—often the cultural sector is quick to feel the impact. That's why partnership work is so essential. The Advancement team has been receiving outreach from individuals outside the sector who are eager to support the work; and they've been busy building a strong foundation to operationalize advancement efforts and collaborating closely with staff teams to identify which leads to pursue. This year is all about refining the Agency's advancement strategy—identifying the right agencies to work with and moving toward "sealing the deal." Michael is also focused on supporting the staff as they build business development skills and learn how to cultivate and maintain relationships. The Agency now has over 50 leads, and the team is working incredibly hard. One exciting highlight: Mass Cultural Council is partnering with Massport on a pilot busking program at Logan Airport. It will take place at the baggage claim area and is an opportunity to entertain travelers with live performances by Massachusetts artists. Artists will be allowed to accept tips, and there will be a call for artists and a press launch soon. We're also in active discussions with the MBTA and the Convention Center Authority to hopefully spur similar busking initiatives. Our hope is that this inspires other public spaces to open their doors to the arts—busking is a great way to bring creativity into places where people already gather.

Michael also highlighted the work of the Governor's Cultural Policy Development Advisory Council. On April 30, during Creative Sector Day at the State House, the committee presented its recommendations to the Governor. We're excited about the reception and even more excited that colleagues in other states are watching closely—this could become a national model. The report outlines five key recommendations. We expect to continue working with the Governor's office on implementation. A key question we're asking ourselves—and the sector—is: What more can we do to support the cultural ecosystem beyond grant funding? As we know, current funding only

reaches a small portion of the sector. What are we doing for those who don't receive grants?

We've been sharing data from the Cultural Asset Inventory across different fields to help answer that. There's a real opportunity to extend the value the cultural sector brings—not just in terms of beauty and inspiration, but in economic and community impact.

Iván commented that one key takeaway for him from Michael's update is the significant availability of space due to high vacancy rates. This presents an especially compelling opportunity: using these spaces to bring together community-centered initiatives, artists, and cultural organizations. These types of interventions allow for real conversations with developers, brokers, and others who control real estate and shape neighborhoods. Thinking strategically about how to activate these spaces—aligned with the Agency's vision—could yield long-term benefits. As relationships with property stakeholders solidify, these partnerships could remain valuable even if return-to-office trends pick back up and vacancy rates decline. Embedding arts and culture into these environments could be a crucial element moving forward. The connection between arts, health, and wellness is particularly relevant in today's climate, and it's an area this Committee could actively help move forward as projects evolve.

Chair Marc Carroll asked Iván to share more about the conversation with Bain Capital and how a venture capital firm would be able to benefit the Agency's advancement work.

Iván explained that he has been collaborating with Bain on a pro bono project focused on analyzing the economic impact of creating cultural districts. The goal is to use data and analytics to build a strong economic case for how cultural districts can drive local development. This includes research that supports why these initiatives should be backed by government, small businesses, and other stakeholders. The relationship is new and ongoing. As Michael said, the work is about engaging people outside the sector and getting them to see how they can support and promote arts and culture. We're especially focused on reframing culture in terms that resonate with those who may not typically consider its economic value. By connecting arts and culture to return on investment—particularly through activation of vacant spaces—we're working to show why it makes economic sense. The stronger our arguments, the more likely we'll see real estate and business leaders offer access to unused spaces. This effort is still early but has been well received, and building these relationships is key to ensuring Mass Cultural Council and artists are part of future economic development conversations.

Marc asked Manager of Strategic Partnerships & Advancement Erik Holmgren if there are specific issues he is looking at, how he is compiling prospect lists, and if Marc could join Erik for a future meeting.

Erik shared that it's been exactly six months since the Advancement team was formed. The team is thinking about how to evolve our systems; this includes building a new tracking tool for partnerships into the Agency's Grants Management System (GMS), setting up automated notifications, and developing a comprehensive list of out-of-sector collaborators. During his presentation later in the meeting, Erik will highlight a few of the new partnerships the team has already established as well as the fresh opportunities in the pipeline. Erik also thanked Vice Chair Jo-Ann Davis for the introduction to her husband, David Longworth, experienced in healthcare organizations,

at a recent State House event. There is an upcoming meeting between David, Erik, and Art Pharmacy. David is a huge advocate for primary care, so this will be a meaningful connection.

There were no further questions from the Committee. The Co-Chair asked Senior Director of Public Affairs Bethann Steiner for her report.

Bethann shared that Public Affairs is planning a celebration of Grants for Creative Individuals recipients on Monday, May 19 at 1:00 p.m. at the State House. More than 200 people are expected, including the State Treasurer and many legislators. The next celebration will be the final one for FY25: Thursday, June 27 at 10:30 a.m. at ZUMIX in East Boston, where the latest round of Cultural Facilities Fund (CFF) grantees will be celebrated. Council Members are encouraged to attend both events; Bethann noted that Iván has already confirmed his attendance at the CFF event.

She then gave an update on the FY26 budget building process noting what a remarkable moment this is. As Committee Members are aware, there's been serious talk on Beacon Hill about belt-tightening and fiscal uncertainty. The Commonwealth, like every state, received substantial federal funding over the past few years—but the Governor has been clear: we won't have the resources to fully backfill those resources if they are withheld or removed by the current administration. That said, despite the environment, all three versions of the state budget—the Governor, the House, and the Senate—have held steady support for the Mass Cultural Council. The Agency asked for \$28 million. It won't hit that number this year, but the team is very encouraged to be looking at a slight increase over level funding, with the Senate Ways and Means Committee recommending just over \$26 million—the highest operating budget in Mass Cultural Council's history. That's no small thing.

There's strong support in both chambers and we've had excellent advocacy conversations with policymakers, especially during the April 30th Advocacy Day, where we made the case for the value of public investment in the creative sector. Looking ahead, next month the team will continue its tradition of transparency by publishing detailed funding reports by county and legislator. The reports will be online and available before the end of June and will serve as excellent conversation starters with stakeholders.

Mass Cultural Council is collaborating with a strong coalition of partners—including the New England Foundation for the Arts, MassCreative, and national organizations like Americans for the Arts—to stay aligned on what's happening at the federal level. Close attention is being paid to data collection practices and grantees are being encouraged to continue documenting any losses or challenges they face. The pandemic taught staff how critical storytelling and data are when relief funding becomes available. Just yesterday, the Healey-Driscoll Administration launched a new tool to collect sector-wide impact data. It's essential that our sector continues to participate—so if there is future relief, we'll be at the table.

Bethann also shared that last week, she and Chair Marc Carroll joined a roundtable hosted by Congresswoman Ayanna Pressley at the Museum of African American History, with leaders including Boston Mayor Wu and other City of Boston officials. It was a powerful space. The message was clear: hands off our museums, hands off our history. It

was a strong and affirming moment for cultural advocates, and Bethann and Marc also had the chance to share some of the positive steps happening across Massachusetts.

Finally, Bethann shared that the Agency had previously considered hosting a large convening or awards ceremony next year. However, with a level-funded agency budget and a spending plan that avoids major new expenses, staff have decided to pause that plan for now. Michael had a great idea to revisit this as part of our next strategic planning process. Bethann thanked the Committee for their previous feedback on the proposed awards ceremony.

Iván thanked Bethann and underscored a few key points from her presentation. He is excited about the CFF event at Zumix on June 27 and grateful to the Council Members who can attend. He also highlighted the power of storytelling and transparency, particularly in democratizing access to information. He acknowledged the Agency is facing a moment where budgets may be cut, programs rolled back, or organizations may choose to opt out, especially if resources come with strings attached. He wonders if there's a way to meaningfully capture this reality: so many groups have been defunded, and it's critical the Agency documents the impact.

Iván moved to the next and final agenda item: a presentation by Strategic Partnerships & Advancement Manager Erik Holmgren on the Agency's advancement work.

Erik shared a PowerPoint presentation including an update on the work of the Advancement team; a copy of the presentation is available upon request.

During the presentation Diane Asadorian Masters asked Erik about data in a in the presentation which did not have a source and hoped that could be avoided. Erik explained that he is unable to cite the last bullet point referenced as it is proprietary information from a healthcare company, and they've specifically asked that we not share it publicly but he had wanted to share the information with the Committee nonetheless so they could have a sense of the impact The other data points come from reports produced by the Agency's partner in social prescription work, Art Pharmacy. Erik agreed with Diane noting that, especially in this field, decisions are often driven by data. There have been some early-stage concerns around sharing proprietary patient data, but moving forward, the team will make every effort to provide as much transparent, shareable data as possible.

After the presentation Iván asked Erik if the information included would be available for dissemination in a report in the future. Erik explained that Art Pharmacy has agreements in place with health insurance providers to track and analyze data. He expects to have a comparison of cost savings available in white papers within the next six to 12 months. Art Pharmacy is currently working with their payor partners to determine when and how that data can be disseminated. Due to HIPAA considerations, they need a bit more time before any firm conclusions can be drawn or shared.

Vice Chair Jo-Ann Davis thanked Erik for his presentation and proposed sharing it with the full Council to ensure engagement and encourage the introduction to potential partners. Iván seconded Jo-Ann's suggestion and added the idea of challenging the Council to each make one strong introduction for the staff; Advancement Committee meetings could serve as a rallying point for that effort. Michael suggested staff could also come to the Committee with a prospect list, adding that there are several

conversations the Committee hasn't yet been updated on: MOTT, MBTA, Mass Convention Center Authority, MassDOT, etc. This might help identify gaps and challenge members to help fill them. Jo-Ann agreed this would reinforce the core goal of advancement, helping Council Members understand the work and the motivation for it.

Iván asked if the team has a test company lined up to roll out the employee arts benefit. Erik explained this is still in the works. One Digital is a broker that works with multiple companies and benefits providers. They're currently identifying which partners are the best fit.

Iván asked if the team was planning to expand arts prescriptions work beyond the fantastic work being done with the Town of Franklin.

Michael confirmed the team is working on this; a recent webinar with the Mass Municipal Association brought the work to the attention of more than 75 town administrators, managers, mayors, and city councilors and there have been numerous follow-up inquiries from municipalities across the Commonwealth. It is anticipated that Art Pharmacy will continue receiving further inquiries. As for the arts benefit model, it has real potential. If even 10% of employers offered it, that could generate significant new revenue for the sector.

There were no further comments or questions, and the end of the meeting agenda had been reached. Iván, as Co-Chair, adjourned the meeting at 2:22pm.



Advancement at the Mass Cultural Council



Creative Individuals Grant Celebration | Lauren Miller Photography

Two Primary Goals

- Position the arts and culture sector as a visible, recognized resource and an essential partner in problem solving across the Commonwealth
- **2. Leverage resources** from outside of our sector for the economic benefit of those within

Advancement in FY26

FY26: The entire program staff developed specific, measurable, and achievable goals for the fiscal year

- Each goal has specific 1-month, 3-month, 6-month, and full year benchmarks for accountability
- Each team balanced their existing expertise with the needs of constituents and opportunities in the current environment



Power of culture

Anticipated Impact

Staff goals fall broadly under three kinds of activities:

- Leveraging New Resources
- Changing Field Behavior
- Continuing to share resources with our field through existing communication channels

Expanding Our Brand



New Web Presence:
 https://massculturalcouncil.org/advancement

o Blogs:

What We Talk about When We Talk About Advancement https://massculturalcouncil.org/blog/tag/advancement/

Advancement is Cross-Agency Work

Based on constituent needs and priorities of the Commonwealth, four areas of overlap across teams were identified:

- Economic Development
- Workforce Development
- Space
- Access to social services and support

Ongoing cross-agency meetings will be held to share resources and foster collaboration

Advancement Activities

Congress for the New Urbanism (CNU33, Providence)

- Explored the importance of regional connectivity, collaboration, and coherence.
- Presented 'Massachusetts's Cultural Districts Initiative: Reexamining Policy, Purpose, and Process for Greater Impact'

Commonwealth Seminar

O Attended six-week intensive session designed to educate and train diverse leaders to navigate the legislative process to access and influence decision-makers at all levels of government.

State Graduation Council

o Michael was appointed by the Governor to the K-12 Statewide Graduation Requirements Council to be a part of a team recommending new graduation requirements for Massachusetts public school students

Advancement Activities

STEM to STEAM

- On June 26th we presented to the STEM Advisory Council and had a conversation, facilitated by the Lt.
 Governor, around the vital role of Creativity in the Innovation Economy and educational systems
- o Based on that presentation we have recommended the creation of a STEAM Advisory Council to make recommendations for integration into the STEM Advisory Committee

Live Music at Logan

 Launched on July 1, 2025 and funded by Massport, this busking pilot program provides live music at baggage claim areas throughout the summer at Logan Airport

Creative Futures

 Convening to develop a shared agenda for Massachusetts Higher Education Institutions to prepare students for sustainable, politically engaged careers

Advancement Activities

MassChallenge

 Working with a non-profit incubator to support creativity as an essential skill for innovation and the future of business in Massachusetts

Ongoing Conversations

- Executive Office of Labor
- Commonwealth Corporation
- Department of Conservation and Recreation
- New Commissioner of Elementary and Secondary Education
- New Secretary of Health and Human Services
- Executive Office of Veteran's Affairs Strategic Planning Process

Arts Prescriptions by the Numbers

Based on proprietary unpublished data gathered through Art Pharmacy reporting:

- 1,105 individuals were provided arts prescriptions in
 2025
- 2,291 doses of arts and culture referred
- 1,673 does of arts and culture completed
- 181 Arts Organizations were referred
- A total of 466 Arts Organizations are currently in the Art Pharmacy Network



Community Music Center of Boston

Arts Prescriptions Impact in FY25



MassAudubon

- 60% of members improved their WHO-5 score
- Average rating of engagements with arts and culture experiences by patients was 8.9/10
- 9.4/10 patients recommended their healthcare provider or plan because of access to Art Pharmacy

Arts Prescriptions Impact in FY25

- Patients in enrolled participating health plans experienced:
 - A 40% reduction in emergency room visits
 - More than a 300% reduction in behavioral health admissions
- Approximately 90% of patients were BIPOC with 25% primarily Spanish speaking



Community Access to the Arts (CATA)

Arts Prescriptions in Massachusetts



Clark Art Institute | Photo by Christina Lane

- National Endowment for the Arts Funding Awarded to our arts prescription program
- \$75,000 grant for one year
- Currently developing guidelines focused on MassHealth. More information about granting those funds will be available at the October Council Meeting

CDI Redesign

Purpose: To conduct a deep review of all aspects of the Cultural Districts Initiative (CDI), in accordance with our <u>Strategic Plan</u>, to ensure the designation and program truly drives economic growth through creativity within our districts and their host communities.

State Agency Task Force

- Working to formalize as a Commonwealth Consortium
- Provide ongoing, cross-sector support, resources and opportunities for Cultural Districts
- CDI Application Review Committee

Redesign Timeline

- July-September 2025: Public communications / Finalize program guidelines, application, report.
- <u>November 2025-May 2027</u>: Bring current districts into compliance.
- <u>July 2026</u>: Application opens to new districts with March 2027 deadline.



Huntington Theater, Fenway Cultural District

External Networks, Partnerships, & Development

Percent for Place Coalition

Over two dozen national and nonprofit entities focused on increasing public investment in civic infrastructure.

 Partners include Smart Growth America, Main Street America, Project for Public Spaces, CNU, Trust for Public Land, America Walks, Reimagine the Civic Commons, Center for Rural Strategies, and is funded by JP Morgan Chase.



Cultural Districts Initiative + Mass Downtown Initiative + MassDevelopment TDI EOED funded, multi-phase process to identify opportunities for collaboration and collective sustainability amongst these place-based economic development initiatives.

 Early recommendations include interagency agreements, technical assistance opportunities, joint reporting on investments, and potential capital improvement funds.







How You Can Help



Drumlin Farm, Mass Audubon

Priority areas:

- Community and Economic Development
- Organizational and Individual Business and Economic Development
- Health
- Education
- Space Creation, Preservation and Climate

Any connections you can provide are leads we can use to advance our work



Thank you!

Erik.Holmgren@mass.gov Carolyn.Cole@mass.gov



OPEN MEETING LAW STATEMENT

Please note that this meeting is an open meeting of a public body subject to the Massachusetts Open Meeting Law. A notice of this meeting together with the agenda was posted on Mass Cultural Council's website 48 or more hours ago (excluding weekends and holidays).

This meeting shall be open and accessible to all members of the public except at such times when this body has voted to go into closed executive session under the Open Meeting Law.

This meeting is a virtual meeting held under the Open Meeting Law as modified under current law to permit online meetings. This meeting is being broadcast to the public on a publicly available YouTube channel as described in the posted meeting notice. Instructions on how to contact the Council with questions or problems accessing the broadcast are also included in such notice. Only Council members, staff and invited guests will be provided access to the Zoom platform hosting the meeting. As a safety measure, in order to prevent disruption of the meeting or non-public communications among the participants, the Chair, Vice Chair and Executive Committee of Mass Cultural Council has asked staff to implement the following protocols for participants in on-line meetings of Mass Cultural Council or its committees:

- Any "chat" or similar function on the Zoom platform hosting the meeting shall be disabled.
- Other than Council members or participants specifically recognized by the Chair
 of the meeting, all Zoom platform participants will be muted and have no ability
 to share media or documents or project or type images or text.
- All participants in the Zoom platform may be required to enter a waiting room and digitally sign-in before being admitted.

 Any attendee in the Zoom platform who nonetheless causes a disruption will be summarily removed from the meeting at the discretion of the Chair.

This meeting is not a public hearing and public testimony will not be taken. Individuals may not address the meeting without permission of the Chair.

Any member of the public may record this meeting provided that they do not interfere with the meeting.

Draft minutes of the open session of this meeting shall be kept and shall be posted on Mass Cultural Council's website no later than 30 days after the meeting <u>provided that</u> such minutes shall not be considered official until they have been approved by this body in open session. Individuals asserting a violation of the Open Meeting Law may file a complaint with this body within 30 days or with the Attorney General's office thereafter.

TIPS FOR PARTICIPATING IN A VIRTUAL OPEN MEETING USING ZOOM OR OTHER VIDEOCONFERENCING PLATFORMS WHEN THERE ARE SEVERAL PARTICIPANTS (adapted from several sources)

- In order to minimize background noise, please mute microphone when not speaking.
- Please raise hand in order to be recognized by the chair.
- In order for all members to have an opportunity to speak and be heard, please
 wait to speak until specifically recognized by the chair.
- If there are questions, please direct them to the chair and the chair will then recognize the appropriate person to respond.
- Please limit statements to three minutes.
- The chair will reserve the right to limit discussion in order to allow sufficient time for every member to be heard who wishes to speak.
- Modify Video Settings to "Hide all non-video participants"- this will make it easier to follow who is speaking and participating
- In the event of a service interruption during a Zoom call due to hackers, so-called "zoom bombing" or other technical difficulties, staff will indicate the call is to be terminated. Please exit the call and staff will circulate instructions by email for a new Zoom call to continue the meeting.